American Association of University Women,  Southwest Dallas County Branch

Expanding Your Horizons (EYH)

Expanding Your Horizons in Science and Mathematics™ conferences (EYH) are designed to nurture girls' interest in science and math courses and to encourage them to consider science and math- based career options such as engineering, computer science, and physical science. 
The Southwest Dallas County Branch of the American Association of University Women (AAUW-SWDC) presented its first EYH conference in October 1993 and has held one in each school year since then. We changed our conference date from October to February in the 1997-1998 school year. Thus February 2011 will be our 18th EYH event.

We have been very fortunate to have Cedar Valley College (CVC) as host site and  co-sponsor since our first EYH conference. The students in the CVC chapter of the Phi Theta Kappa honor society are a valuable resource as conference helpers, and a number of CVC instructors have been workshop presenters.

Because of the limitation on the number of available class rooms, we need to limit the attendance to about 200 girls. We focus on girls in grades 6, 7, and 8, so that they will be exposed to career options before they make choices of their subjects in high school. 

Starting with the February 1999  conference,  we added  a concurrent adult program that focuses on topics related to encouraging girls in their education and life goals. We felt it would be a useful addition for the parents, teachers, and troop leaders who drive their girls to the conference.

Our conference format includes an opening session that is attended by the girls and the adults. A successful professional woman, a positive role model, gives a 30 minute talk about her education, career, and other issues she considers important for motivating the young girls to continue their education. 

Then the girls and adults disperse to attend their separate workshops. The girls are pre-assigned to attend 3 workshop sessions of 55 minutes each; the workshop group sizes vary from 15 to 25 girls. The student workshops involve hands-on activities related to the career fields of the presenters, local professional women who are working in fields that use math and science. The adults attend one common session, with multiple speakers.

Our next Expanding Your Horizons conference will be held on Saturday February 26, 2011 at Cedar Valley College, Lancaster, TX, from 8:00 a.m. to 12:45 p.m. Our program of workshops and registration information will be published on our website at http://EYH.mjb-plus.com in mid-December, and printed brochures will be distributed to local schools and libraries in January.
Contact for registrations or information: Penny Ball,  1415 Country Ridge Drive, DeSoto TX 75115.

Email to penny@acm.org  (please put EYH in subject) or telephone 972-709-1957.
